
ADULTS AND HEALTH SELECT COMMITTEE  

17 DECEMBER 2020 

RESPONSES TO RECOMMENDATIONS MADE BY THE 

ADULTS AND HEALTH SELECT COMMITTEE 

Purpose of report: To outline responses received from Cabinet; the Children, 

Families, Lifelong Learning and Culture Select Committee; Frimley Health and Care 

ICS; Surrey and Borders Partnership NHS Foundation Trust; and Surrey Heartlands 

ICS to recommendations made by the Mental Health Task Group and endorsed by 

the Adults and Health Select Committee at its public meeting on 15 October 2020 

Summary: 

1. On 8 March 2019, the Health Integration and Commissioning Select Committee 

(the predecessor to the Adults and Health Select Committee) formally 

established the cross-party Mental Health Task Group, which would aim to map 

the individual and carer’s journey through adult mental health services in 

Surrey. The Task Group subsequently undertook extensive engagement with 

service users, providers and commissioners between 8 June 2020 and 1 

September 2020. 

2. Following the conclusion of its review, the Task Group submitted its final report 

to the Adults and Health Select Committee at its public meeting on 15 October 

2020. This report contained a series of recommendations that were adopted by 

the Select Committee and formally submitted to Surrey County Council’s 

Cabinet; the Children, Families, Lifelong Learning and Culture Select 

Committee; Frimley Health and Care ICS; Surrey and Borders Partnership NHS 

Foundation Trust; and Surrey Heartlands ICS. 

3. Attached are the formal responses received by the aforementioned 

stakeholders. As outlined in the Task Group’s final report, progress made on 

the Task Group’s recommendations will continue to be reviewed and reported 

back to the Select Committee on a six-monthly basis. 

Recommendations: 

The Adults and Health Select Committee is asked to note the responses and discuss 

potential next steps. 
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Next steps: 

An update regarding progress made on the Task Group’s recommendations will be 

presented to the Adults and Health Select Committee at its public meeting on 3 

March 2021. 

 

Report contact 

Ben Cullimore, Scrutiny Officer 

Contact details 

Tel: 020 8213 2782 Email: ben.cullimore@surreycc.gov.uk 

Annexes 

Annex 1 – Cabinet response to Mental Health Task Group recommendations 

Annex 2 – Children, Families, Lifelong Learning and Culture Select Committee 

response to Mental Health Task Group recommendations 

Annex 3 – Frimley Health and Care ICS response to Mental Health Task Group 

recommendations 

Annex 4 – Surrey and Borders Partnership NHS Foundation Trust response to 

Mental Health Task Group recommendations 

Annex 5 – Surrey Heartlands ICS response to Mental Health Task Group 

recommendations 

Sources/background papers 

Final report of the Mental Health Task Group 
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